
 
 

 

 

 
Mr Seán McDonagh 
General Secretary 
Communications Workers Union 
575 North Circular Road 
Dublin 1 
 
 
11 September 2023 
 
 
Dear Seán 
 

Ministerial Consent  
 
I can confirm that An Post has received Ministerial consent for the following increases to pensions in 
payment: 
 
Transformation Agreement 
 

 5% effective from 1 January 2022 

 1% effective from 1 July 2023 
 
Pay Agreement 
 

 2% effective from 1 January 2023. 
 
The Company will commence payment of these increases in sequence commencing with the first 
payment of 5% effective from 1 January 2022.  This will be paid at the end of September 2023 
together with the arrears.  The next payment will be the 2% due from 1 January 2023 and the final 
payment will be 1% from 1 July 2023. 
 
I trust that the above is in order, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Eleanor Nash 
Chief People Officer  

 


